
Dear Health and Government Operations Committee members, HGO Committee Chair: Delegate Shane 

E. Pendergrass, Vice Chair of the HGO Committee, Delegate Joseline Pena-Melnyk, 

 

I support HB 1291. Please vote favorable for HB 1291. 

Is the right thing to prohibit a State or local entity from requiring any additional immunizations for a 

child entering school other than the immunizations required by the Maryland Department of Health. 

Vaccine side effects are real NOT rare and are also deadly. My teenage neighbor had hearth issues after 

Covid vaccine. No child died of Covid in two years in Montgomery county but 8 kids died of suicide, 

overdose and homicide in two months.  

Please take a look here to see how much damage vaccines did to children and adults'. 

https://www.realnotrare.com/ 

The injured deserve healthcare! Where there's risk, there should be choice! 

For a good health I highly suggest exercise, eating healthy organic food, drinking clean water, sleeping 8-

9 hour a night and getting vit D from sun, be happy etc 

 

Thank you, 

 

Daniela D'Orazio 

https://www.realnotrare.com/

